Dear Kirsten, 

Your story is one I've heard time and time again. 

I was in your same position when I was 26. 

Kathleen Jones was in the same position when she was 31. 

Victoria was in the same spot just a couple of years ago. 

When I came to Kentucky from California, I had a wife and an infant daughter. I left a $400 a week job to work at The Blood-Horse for $100 a week! 

My story is not unique. 

If you have a passion for the game, you come. That's just the way it goes. 

If you are passionate, sincere and present yourself well, there are any number of opportunities available at any given time here in Kentucky. 

But, you have to be willing to work cheap and start low. 

The first thing I'd do is make up a resume. I would send it to a few places just to get a feel for the climate. I would try BRIS, The Blood-Horse, Thoroughbred Times, Daily Racing Form. 

You live only half a dozen hours away. If anybody shows some interest, you can get here quick. 

When you are interviewed, if you come across well, you will get hired. 

If you take the chance and move here, then go on interviews, those doing the interviewing will be suitably impressed that you had the guts to make the move. 

Do not hesitate to ask Victoria for some advice. 

Kathleen and I pestered and challenged her until she finally moved here and it has worked out great for her. 

Good luck, 

Barry

"Connections of Ipi Tombe, from her four Zimbabwean owners to De Kock and Shea, certainly enjoyed the moment. The winning jockey planted more kisses on her face than a lovestruck teenager, and De Kock briefly even heaved himself into the saddle. Ipi Tombe accepted it all as if it were perfectly normal. She obviously has a great temperament to go with everything else. "
